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**NEXT MEETING:  NOV. 17 **7:00 P.M**   *KENNARD SCHOOL, 5031 POTOMAC** 
……………………………….......................................... ………………………………..............…………............. 

 

THIS MONTH’S MEETING 

Our next meeting is Thursday, November 17,  
7:00 pm. At Kennard Classical Jr. Academy, 
5031 Potomac Street.  Enter the upper east 
parking lot from Fairview.  We plan to hear 
from 10th Ward Alderman Joe Vollmer, 23rd 
Ward Alderman Joe Vaccaro, Missouri State 
Rep. Mike Colona, State Senator Joe 
Keaveny, Public Affairs Officer Don Veile, 
NSO Mike Flood and NSO Annette Bridges.  
 

ALSO: Special guest speaker Lewis Reed, 

President of the Board of Alderman, and the 
Kennard school Cub Scout troop will stop by 
to talk with us.   
 

DON‘T FORGET OUR NEW ADDRESS: 
 

Kingshighway Hills Neighborhood Association  

c/o Kennard Classical Jr. Academy 
5031 Potomac Street 
St. Louis, MO 63139 
 

LET’S HELP THE SCOUTS 
The Cub Scouts at Kennard School will be 
collecting canned goods again this month.  
Expect to find a bag at your door November 12. 
Please fill it and leave it on your porch the 
following Saturday morning.  We expect to hear 
from the Cub Scouts at our meeting.  
 

WE WILL ALSO BE COLLECTING  

canned goods at the November meeting for St. 
John Lutheran Church. 
 

WE ARE HAPPY TO E-MAIL THIS 

NEWSLETTER to anyone who wants it, but 

we will cheerfully accept your dues payment of  
$7 to cover one member of the household. 

THIS ISSUE OF THE NEWSLETTER  
has been distributed by e-mail or by US mail to 
paid members who prefer.  Contact our KHNA 
Executive Board Computer Specialist at 
caseycroy@sbcglobal.net if you haven’t already.  
Please share a copy with any new neighbors. 
 

LAST MONTH’S MEETING NEWS  
Alderman Joe Vollmer reported on a bill before 
the Board of Aldermen to require pets to be 
“chipped” for identification as well as spayed or 
neutered.  He explained how past Animal House 
donations could be used.  City employees right 
now pick up only dogs reported as dangerous.     
 

LAST MONTH’S GUEST SPEAKER 
was Teresa Lange of the American Red Cross.  
She reminded us of emergency preparations we 
should make as winter approaches with the 
potential for ice storms and power outages. 
 

OUR CHRISTMAS PARTY THURSDAY, 

DECEMBER 15  Bring yourself and some 

cookies to share to our usual meeting site at 
7:00 pm.  There will be other refreshments as 
well as attendance prizes.  We’ll still be 
collecting canned goods. 
 

OUR VERY OWN WEB SITE! 
www.kingshighwayhills.com.  Now more links, 
including links to the e-mail boxes of our 
Aldermen and NSO’s, not to mention Mayor 
Slay’s website and Twitter account.  

 

SEE YOU IN NOVEMBER 
Due to some other serious commitments, our 
NSO’s and Alderman Joe Vaccaro were not 
present at the October meeting.   



 

 

CITIZENS PATROLS 
The newsletter of our Southampton neighbors 
reports efforts to organize a citizens patrol, as 
explained to us by Public Affairs Police 
Officer Don Veile in our September meeting.  
Volun-teers are asked to give four hours a 
month patrolling areas suggested by the 
police.  City  government and the police are 
encouraging efforts in several neighborhoods 
to start citizens patrols and other organized 
activities.  A liaison police officer is assigned to 
the neighborhood.  A coordinator of 
neighborhood activities would be needed.  If 
anyone reading this would like to participate 
or wants to know more, e-mail 
dlveile@slmpd.org.    
 

SPEAKING OF MAYOR SLAY’S 

WEBSITE… There is much more about animal 

control issues than we reported on page 1 of this 
newsletter.  Go to the Mayor’s blog and look up 
the November 3 entry in the archives. 
 

THE YARD WASTE DUMPSTER IS THE 

GREEN ONE…A friend in another neigh-

borhood once tried to correct a neighbor for 
misusing the yard waste dumpster, and the 
answer was, “Well, the trash came out of my 
yard!”  If you have some yard waste you’ve 
been meaning to carry out to the alley, do that 
soon; after mid-December (and until spring) 
the city will pick up from that dumpster only 
once a month.   
 

SOME HALLOWEEN HUMOR ALSO 

FOUND AT MAYORSLAY.COM… 

What do you call two spiders who just got 
married?…Newlywebbed.  (For those new to 
St. Louis: To get treats, our kids have to tell a 
joke first.) 
 

NOW, HOW COULD YOU DESCRIBE 

KINGSHIGHWAY HILLS?  Newlywebbed, 

as well. 
 

 

 

 

SUPPORT OUR LOCAL BUSINESSES 

DO NOT HESITATE TO CALL THE 

POLICE …It is not “bothering” them to call. 

911 and 231-1212 go to the same dispatchers.  
Not sure it’s an emergency? Let them decide. 
   

PHONE DIRECTORY 
  

Citizens Service Bureau---------------622-4800 
Congressman Russ Carnahan-----------962-1523 
Mo. State Senator Joe Keaveny---573-751-3599 
Mo. State Rep. Mike Colona------573-751-6736 
10th Ward Alderman Joe Vollmer------772-4489 
                                  --------vollmerjoe @att.net 
23rd Ward Alderman Joe Vaccaro------718-0131 
10th Ward NSO Michael Flood---------657-1360 
23rd Ward NSO Annette Bridges-------657-1352 
Emergency-----------------------------------Dial 911 
Police--Non-emergency------------------231-1212 
Police Hot Line---------------------------241-COPS 
Public Affairs Officer Don Veile------444-0168 
Crimestoppers---------------------1-866-371-TIPS 
 

KHNA OFFICERS & BOARD MEMBERS 
 

President: Don Osiek---------------------752-3526 
Telephone voice mail--------------------643-8454 
Our e-mail address---caseycroy@sbcglobal.net 
              Or----contact@kingshighwayhills.com 
 

Vice President Toni Diani, Secretary Brendan 
Gates (also webmaster), Board Members Chad 
Beffa, Casey Croy (computer), Jennifer King-
Sitzes, Marcella Milcic (membership, news-letter), 
John Mitchell, Loyce Voigt and Tim Watt. 
----  ---  ----  ---  ----  ---  ----  ---  ---  ---  ----  --- 
 

Through 8/31/12         
 

KINGSHIGHWAY HILLS MEMBERSHIP DUES 
Individual $7---------Family $12----------- Business $25 

 

Name________________________________________ 
 
Address_______________________________________ 
 
Phone________________________________________ 
 
E-Mail _______________________________________ 
 

Mail to: see address on page 1 


